Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources

MINES AND GEOSCIENCES BUREAU

North Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City, Philippines
Tel No. (+63 2) 8920-9120/8920-9130 Trunkline No. 8667-6700 loc. 134 Fax No. (+63 2) 8920-1635 Email: central@mgb.gov.ph

MEMORANDUM

TO , THE REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
Regional Office IV MIMAROPA
DENR by the Bay 1515 L&S Bldg., Roxas Blvd., Manila

THE REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Department of Environment and Natural Resources
Regional Office XIII (CARAGA)

DENR CARAGA Region, Ambago, Butuan City

FROM § THE DIRECTOR
This Office

SUBJECT : REQUEST FOR AVAILABLE DATA FOR THE PHILKARST
PROGRAM

DATE : 28 April 2021

The Mines and Geosciences Bureau (MGB) is currently implementing the project entitled,
“Climate-responsive Karst Management for Sustainable Tourism in the Philippines” or
the PhilKARST Program, through its Lands Geological Survey Division (LGSD). Said
program aims to create a reliable tool for karst environment management against degradation

~and disaster risk management planning through comprehensive geological,
geomorphological, and hydrogeological characterization. This will focus on renown ecotourism
destinations, particularly in the municipalities of Del Carmen and General Luna in Siargao
Island, Surigao del Norte, and El Nido, Palawan.

To aid the LGSD in their baseline data inventory, especially that caves are significant facets
of a karst system, may we request your Offices to provide us with the data listed below and
other relevant reports and cave management plans, which cover the above-mentioned
areas:

1. List of caves and their classification

2. Cave monitoring and assessment reports

3. Location of caves, preferably with geographic coordinates

4. Cave maps

Rest assured that these data will be used solely for the purposes of this research. Should you
have any question/ clarification regarding our request, please do not hesitate to send us an e-
mail at philkarstprogrgZm.mgb@gmail.com, or look for Ms. Marie Krystel D. Hugo, Project Staff,
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